ALASKA PEACE OFFICERS ASSOCIATION

P.O. Box 240106

Anchorage, Alaska 99524-0106

Phone (907) 277-0515

Fax (907) 272-5355

Business Manager

Joseph Young Anchorage

Board of Directors

Angella Long, President Wasilla

John Lucking, Vice President Soldotna

Leo Brandlen, Past President Anchorage

Kim Wannamaker, Member Kenai

Pres. Kenai Chapter

Dan Frerich, Member Anchorage Pres. Anchorage Chapter

John Jansen, Member Mat-Su

Pres. Mat-Su Chapter

Jim Janke, Member Fairbanks Pres. Farthest North Chapter

Dan Boone, Member

Juneau Pres. Capital City Chapter

A.J. Charlton, Member Ketchikan

Pres. First City Chapter

Matt Betzen, Member Unalaska Pres. Aleutian Islands Chapter

Thecla LaLonde, Member Wrangell

Pres. Wrangell Chapter

February 17, 2009

Representative John Coghill House of Representatives State Capitol Juneau AK 99801-1182

Dear Representative Coghill:

On behalf of the Alaska Peace Officers Association (APOA), I am writing regarding your introduction of House Bill 13, relating to property crimes.

The APOA Legislative Committee recently reviewed this proposed legislation and is unanimously opposed to this bill.

We oppose any effort to raise the amounts in property crimes. \$500 is still a significant loss to many people. Raising the dollar amount of the felony level theft reduces the ability to charge individuals with a felony. Current law provides prosecutors the opportunity and flexibility to plea down to a misdemeanor in the interest of justice. With the current state of the economy, \$500 is a reasonable threshold and we see no need to change it.

We urge you to reconsider this legislation. Please contact the APOA office in Anchorage at 277-0515 if you have any questions.

Angella Long

Sincerely

State President